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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 12th June, 2006.

Headed Item 4 (b)

Housing and Social Development Strategic Policy Committee

Report of Meeting of 4th May 2006.

Scheme of Letting Priorities Review

Members were advised that following a series of queries from the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government the Council forwarded a response and approval of the draft scheme previously approved by the Council is still awaited.

Review of Tenancy Agreement

An overview of the current tenancy agreement was presented to the SPC Members along with some potential areas for additions and strengthening to be explored.  Members agreed that a review of this agreement was timely and that building in provisions for other Council services would be useful.  It was also agreed that it was essential that only conditions which could actually be enforced should be included.  A sub-committee was established to bring forward this work.

Social and Affordable Housing Units Under Part V

A presentation was made to the SPC on the arrangements the Council has in place for the implementation of Part V, the negotiations, the units to-date and the potential into the future.  That report was noted.

Integration Issues / Anti-Racism Research

It was reported to the SPC that late in 2005 the Council entered into discussion with the NCCRI (National Consultative Committee on Racial Integration with a view to developing approaches that would reduce if not eliminate racially motivated incidents in housing developments.  The Council negotiated that South Dublin County would be a pilot area for the conduct of the research with Dublin City Council being the other.  The NCCRI have now been awarded funding from the Department of Justice Equality and Law Reform for the research project.  A Steering Committee in which the Council will participate is being established and the research will be underway shortly.
Discussion took place on the seriousness of such incidents and the importance of raising awareness on the issues.  It was recommended that the Anti-Racism Training Initiative made available for staff would be extended to include all Elected and SPC Members.

A replacement for the Trade Union Representative was raised and another formal request is to be made.
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